Clerks Report – Update on outstanding items - for Information only
	
1. Recreation Ground 
Income reported as ‘In quarters, 1,2 and 3 this financial year we invoiced £824.86 for Trawden Recreation Ground but out of this there will have been a minimum of £250-350 spent on attendants’ fees.’ 
No information received by Solicitor, to date.
Chased again for a decision as to whether Pendle Borough Council want to transfer the site – still waiting for a response. (end April 2024).

2. Litter Campaign
Waiting copies of winning entries for the Youth Council, from Colne Town Council, so these can be reproduced and used around the Parish.
3. Ball Grove
Waterplus - The Clerk is having issues with Waterplus who advise that the water connection is not live with them.  Clerk is pursuing.
The contractor has removed the debris and internal walls from the building.
The Clerk has ordered the replacement bin.
The repairs to the external doors have been completed.
The Chairman has delivered 3 tonnes of stone to Riverside Cottage for repair of pot holes on the track. Completed – huge improvement.
Electrics – the clerk has advised Ipower North West Ltd that they have been successful in winning the contract.
Gas – Met gas safe person, received 3 quotes presented at May meeting
Windows – M&S Joiners Ltd to carry out works.

4. Sydney Terrace Railings
The Clerk has written to the residents of Sydney Terrace to advise that they could be responsible for the steps as well as the terrace and that the Parish Council would like to see the railings repaired.  Two anonymous responses received.

5. D-Day 80th Anniversary Commemorations	
The Clerk has advised the Support Worker of the Community Centre Trust that the Parish Council will support the plans for the Friendship Group on this day.
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